From: Suzanne Mammel
To: McRae, Angela

Subject: FW: Item 8.5 on tomorrow"s PW committee agenda

**Date:** September 16, 2018 11:04:51 AM

From: Suzanne Mammel

**Sent:** September 16, 2018 11:03 AM

**To:** 'lauri.leduc@hamilton.ca' <lauri.leduc@hamilton.ca>; 'lloyd.ferguson@hamilton.ca' <lloyd.ferguson@hamilton.ca>

**Cc:** 'jason.thorne@hamilton.ca' <jason.thorne@hamilton.ca>; 'robert.lalli@hamilton.ca' <robert.lalli@hamilton.ca>; 'mark.bainbridge@hamilton.ca' <mark.bainbridge@hamilton.ca>; 'tony.sergi@hamilton.ca' <tony.sergi@hamilton.ca>; Matt Johnston <mjohnston@urbansolutions.info>; Planning <planning-gr@hhhba.ca>

Subject: Item 8.5 on tomorrow's PW committee agenda

Good morning Chair Ferguson, Clerk Leduc,

I have had an opportunity to review the staff report submitted as Item 8.5 on tomorrow's PW agenda, in response to the delegation I made to committee in late spring regarding concerns with the watermain approvals process.

While the information is appreciated, I wish to go on record indicating that it in no way addresses our questions or requests from that delegation and the written package submitted. I am therefore very concerned that the item be removed from the agenda. Our requests were a deep dive into comparable design standards in other municipalities, and the economic impact of the use of current standards — neither of which are discussed other than to say that the consultant is working on new standards.

We do appreciate being afforded an opportunity to have a special meeting of DILG with PW and their consultant, which we believe came as a result of our delegation. PW has requested information of us, which we have provided in an effort to assist them with the economic impact aspect of our request.

Accordingly, we formally request that this NOT be removed from the agenda as future business, but remain in order that we can return to the item when staff has the information available to properly respond to the requests.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne Mammel, MBA CET

Executive Officer / Policy Director Hamilton-Halton Home Builders' Association e: smammel@hhhba.ca c: 905 973 3663